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Since the last Annual General Meeting the Standard has been paraded six times.

Regrettably, four of those occasions were for funerals.  In September for Jimmy James at the Royal Hospital Chelsea, in December for John (JAC) Read in Lymington, in January for Don Gardner in Aldershot and in July for Nige Mayor in Romsey.  I also attended the funeral of Brian Woodfield in September, but did not parade the Standard.

Funerals can be difficult occasions but they can also be times of great joy and merriment when old friends get together and talk about all the good memories of the comrade they are saying farewell to. Nige Mayor’s ‘Celebration of Life’ in July was one such occasion.  A private funeral had taken place earlier but the family requested the Standard to be present at the service in Romsey Abbey.  The Abbey was standing room only and there was hardly room to lift a glass in the Royal British Legion Club afterwards.  What a superb way to say good-bye to a colleague.  (Only Nige could buy a house 2 doors away from the Legion and 3 doors away from a pub!)

Remembrance Sunday last year saw the Standard being paraded in Thatcham, when I was joined by the Reading & West Berks Standard.  Unfortunately we were made to feel most un-welcome and I quote from the minutes of the Reading Branch’s December meeting: 

“Mr Mike Payne and Mr Mick Nottage reported on the Thatcham parade which they had attended as Standard Bearers and felt that they were made to feel unwelcome, being asked to march in front of the RSMS Detachment and not behind the Legion Standards.  It was also noted that the Parade Marshall in Thatcham did not know Legion ceremonial drill by forbidding the Union Flag to dip in salute for the Act of Homage and the National Anthem.”
I was joined by the Reading & West Berks Standard again on the 17th May this year when we paraded the Standards at the RE Corps Memorial Plot at the National Memorial Arboretum for the Drumhead Service celebrating the Royal Engineers Association’s Centenary.  Despite being a tad overcast, the rain held off until after the open air service.  For a full report on the day and a tally of just how many Standards were present, look in The Sapper magazine.

Your Standard Bearers will continue to represent the Branch and attend as many events as they are able to, but please remember that two of us still have full time jobs (Mick has now retired from the MoD Police) and there are, occasionally, times when we may not be able to attend.  When these odd times do occur, we endeavour to enlist the help of other Branches or individuals.
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